
A Message from 
Principal Kim Luca  

   

This year has presented some 
challenges, but as a Nathan 
Bishop Community, we have 
persevered, and will continue 
to persevere. Thank you for 
your patience and unwavering 
support through the bumps in 
the road in the past few 
months. Please know that your 
children’s education and well-
being are of utmost 
importance to all of us on the 
faculty and staff and we look 
forward to a truly wonderful 
spring semester.  
 
Please be aware that PARCC 
testing will begin in May.  This 
test is an important tool which 
will not only help to monitor 
your children’s educational 
progress, but to measure the 
school’s progress in meeting 
the needs of our students. 
Please communicate the 
importance of the test to your 
children and make every effort 
to have them in school on 
testing days.  
 
We are proud of our children 
and teachers and look forward 
to many exciting upcoming 
events, trips, and eventually 
the promotional ceremony 
along with the end of year 
festivities. As we plan for the 
end of the year, we will be 
sending out correspondence 
and phone messages to 
families. As always feel free to 
contact the school with any 
questions or concerns. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Grade 6  
Social  Studies   
Contr ibuted by Patricia Schmiedeknecht   
Students are working on the spread of agrarian societies and the rise of 
herding peoples.   
We would like to suggest that it is a good time for students to refill their 
supplies: notebook paper, pencils, and coloring pencils.  
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A Note from the Nurse 
Cougars, 
Winter is here and so is the Flu!  There is 
still time to get the Flu vaccine if you 
haven’t already. Remember, wash your 
hands frequently, cover your cough and 
stay home from school if you are sick.  
      
  --Mrs.Verrecchia 

A note from the Editor:  
 
This is our first attempt to communicate some of the wonderful things that are 
happening at Nathan Bishop in this format--without really having a point 
person who has the time to do it!   
Apologies for the lack of graphic design skill on my part and for the fact that we 
do not have something from everyone yet! 
We are open to suggestions and feedback as to what you would like to see in 
these pages and how we can do better each time.  
Please address this feedback to:  
nathanbishopcontact@gmail.com    Thanks, Theresa Fox 
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Grade 7 
  

English:  Submitted by Theresa Fox and 
Donna Perrotta 

Seventh grade ELA classes have 
been reading Red Scarf Girl, a memoir of 
the Chinese Cultural Revolution.  We have 
been exploring questions about whether or 
not a fair society is possible, what makes 
people join movements for social change, 
and what happens when the individual and 
society are at odds.  This is an easy book to 
connect to issues we face in the world 
today! 

The main writing piece for the unit 
will be an argument essay in which 
students must make a claim and then back 
up that claim with reasons and evidence.  

For this essay they will be focusing 
on the current issue involving Apple and 
the FBI.  
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Art Update:  
Submitted by Aarav Sundaresh 
 
Students have been working in all grade levels 
to develop basic studio routines and claim 
their space in these first few weeks of the 
semester.  We have created sketchbook covers, 
portfolios and pennant flags and have just 
begun first major projects in each grade.  With 
grade-specific assignments, students are 
learning how line and color can be expressive 
and while reviewing basic mark-making, color 
mixing, and principles of design. 
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Grade 8  
 

  

Grade 8 English: Submitted by Amy Harrington 
In preparation for high school we have 

spent a great deal of time analyzing text.  Our 

classes just finished reading and analyzing Ray 
Bradbury’s Fahrenheit 451.  Many students 
enjoyed the texts as it sparked a variety of 
discussions on censorship and freedom of speech.  

We are now beginning our unit on the 
challenges of making a difference.  The unit is 
described in our Springboard text as follows:  “The 

world has dark pages in its history, and at times the 
challenge of righting such immeasurable wrongs 
seems impossible. Reading narratives about the 
Holocaust will reveal the worst in human behavior, 
but it will also show how individuals can find light 
in the darkness. In this unit, [we] will present the 
voices of fictional or real people  

 
who fought the darkness of the Holocaust by 
helping, hoping, or persevering. [We] will also 
apply the lessons of the past to start making a 
difference today by raising awareness and 
encouraging people to take action about a 
significant national or global issue.”  

Students just submitted their most 

recent independent reading reports.  You can 

see samples of student websites, Prezis, mosaic 

posters, and scrapbooks at our class book 

report website page: 

http://harringtonela.weebly.com/book-

report.html   

If you are wondering what is happening 

in class or what needs to be done for 

homework visit our calendar: 

http://harringtonela.weebly.com/calendar.html 

 

Mrs. Donaldson's 8th grade students have been 
learning about Thomas Jefferson's presidency and the 
Louisiana Purchase. They have also learned about a 
number of scientific elements and their 
properties.  Several have enjoyed taking lunch together, 
others with friends, and still another with a caring 
guidance counselor or secretary. They have just 
changed their elective classes and are finding out who 
their new teachers are, and what the classes are like. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Grade 8 History:  Submitted by Rick Taylor 
 

 
Students are learning about the Age of Jackson and the 
democratization of the electoral process in the United States.  
 
Close-Up students are fundraising for their trip to Washington 
D.C.  
 
Please support them by buying raffle tickets! 
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What’s Happening                                                                   
Languages 
 
 
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

Spanish: Submitted by Elsa Mailloux 

All of my classes have been working on 

family celebration themes. We have been 

creating invitations, and typing up recipes. 

Now we will be working on our Mi familia 

and  Todo sobre mi projects. They will be 

reflecting on the roles that their family 

members have in their lives and what makes 

them unique. 

 

For the recipe project, students had to type it 

in both languages. Some students brought in 

some yummy treats for their classes to eat, 

such as sweet bread. Last Friday we ate Flan, 

a custard, which was delicious!   

 

 

 
 

Performing Arts: Submitted by Glenn Zienowicz 

 
The beginning of the second semester brings 
with it new students in PA.  All students are 
learning to use body, voice, and imagination to 
communicate ideas and concepts to an 
audience.  In their first unit, students are 
studying mime, looking at the masters of the 
form such as Marcel Marceau and then through 
games, exercises, and scene work, use mime to 
communicate non-verbally to an audience.  
They are learning to strengthen their voices by 
taking voice out of the equation completely. 

 
In the after school drama program, students 
have begun work on the spring presentation of 
Antigone.  The 3000 year old play by Sophocles 
will be updated to a fictitious monarchy in the 
1930s.  The Greek choral sections of the work 
have largely been replaced with songs from the 
‘30s era and students will not only have the 
experience of looking at a classic from 
antiquity, but also at pop culture from the art 
deco era.  Stay tuned for updates! 

Library : Submitted by James Barrett 
 
6th graders just completed a close reading and research  
project on Jupiter. The goal was to guide all 6th graders on a  
close of an article from the World Book Online database.  
Nice job everyone. 
 
6th graders will be researching and writing about infectious  
diseases in the coming weeks. We’ll be using sources from  
the Mayo Clinic, The Centers for Disease Control and other  
reliable sources.  
 
Kids have been coming in for library books – let’s keep them  
reading! Parents, if you see library books at home that may  
need to be returned to our school your help in getting these  
returned is appreciated. 
 
During the week of March 7th we will be holding the Spring  
book fair. Parents please consider supporting this book fair  
by purchasing books from the fair for your child or children. A  
portion of the proceeds always goes to acquire new books  
for our library. More information will be arriving soon in the  
backpack of your children. Thank you for your support! 
 

 

Week of 
March 7! 
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An update from Student Council:  
 
This year, the Student Council has worked with 
the Safe and Caring Schools Committee and 
planned many fun events. So far, we have 
organized the following:  

 September-- An Ice Cream Social 

 October—Pink Out Day to raise money to 
support our faculty members as they fight 
breast cancer 

 November—Movies (Inside Out and 
Guardians of the Galaxy) 

 December—Spirit Week and a Pasta Dinner 
with Open Mic 

 January—Karaoke 

 February—Valentine Carnations sale, a 
Cougar Café, and a hypnotist 

 
We have many other events planned for the spring 
months, so keep collecting that Cougar Cash for 
following the Cougar Code! 

 

Look for our next issue of The Cougar Chronicle next month when we 
will share more exciting news of what’s happening at Nathan 
Bishop…and will hopefully have mastered a few more graphic design 
elements! 
 
Coming up: Sports Corner, a Nathan Bishop Comic Strip, News from 
PASA programs, and much more! 


